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Before the Bristol City Council elections in May 2013, Bristol Feminist Network sought assurances from serving and prospective councillors that they would protect services for women survivors of domestic abuse. 

We asked the candidates and councillors to commit to the following three points:

1. Make a clear commitment that if elected you will do everything possible in office to ensure that services for women who have experienced sexual or domestic violence are of a high quality and are not subjected to cuts
2. Support the development and implementation of Bristol’s violence against women and girls strategy, seeking to continue and strengthen Bristol’s leadership in this area
3. Commit to developing local campaigns to tackle harmful attitudes and behaviours towards women and girls, working with local services and others to do this.

It wasn’t just Bristol Feminist Network asking for this commitment. Research commissioned by the End Violence Against Women Coalition found that in the South West:

· 71% of voters think their local council should fund Rape Crisis Centres
· 74% of voters think their local council should fund services including refuges for women who have been subjected to domestic violence
· 73% of voters think their local council should fund services for children when they have to move into a refuge.

We are therefore very concerned to discover that the Mayor’s proposed budget includes cuts to those very services councillors promised to protect in May 2013. 

In short, the budget proposes a £100,000 cut from Safer Bristol next year. The budget also proposes a further £150,000 cut two years later.  These cuts come on top of a reduction in Safer Bristol’s domestic and sexual violence services next year of £130,000 which has already happened.  It is not possible to make these cuts without directly affecting the level of service provision, impacting on the safety and lives of women in violent relationships who desperately need support. 

These proposals come in spite of Next Link reporting a 24% increase in victims seeking assistance, as can be seen on p41 of the Crime and Disorder Strategic Assessment 2013. 

As one of the councillors who committed to ensure that services for women who have experienced sexual or domestic violence are of a high quality and are not subjected to cuts, we are asking for you to fight these cuts, and not approve them in the budget. 

In Bristol every year, between 15,400 and 22,000 women will experience domestic abuse. Our city cannot afford to cut these services. 

Bristol Feminist Network has always been proud of the council’s commitment to not cut domestic abuse support services. We hope that 2014 does not see an end to this important commitment to supporting some of the city’s most vulnerable. 


Below is the full list of serving councillors who committed to protecting life-saving women’s services in May 2013. Just over six months on, will you keep your promise? 

· Fi Hance
· Barbara Janke
· Tess Green
· Helen Holland
· Sean Beynon
· Mark Wright
· Gus Hoyt
· Rob Telford
· Estella Tincknell
· Danielle Radice
· Brenda Massey

